MACA Minutes May 2, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 by President Kurt Meier at HCI Community room. Additional officers in attendance were Vice-President, Frank Obermeyer, Treasurer, Tom Abare, and Secretary, Sue Zimmerman.

Police Report:  Officer Jennifer Chilton reported that April was a good month on the Hill.  There were few calls – a theft from auto on Baum (car was left unlocked and riffled but nothing missing), a phone was taken from a bar, an assault at Pavilion, and noise complaints at Longworth’s (6),Pavilion(1), AirBNBs (2).  Questions directed to Officer Chilton – What’s with all the school buses? They are groups that park away from the Hill; they arrive at 7 and picked up at 10pm. Sound meters are being used to keep noise levels down and the bars are cooperating.  On Saturday and Sunday the level is 60.  A thank you directed to the police for the removal of the tent under the bridge at the exit to Martin from I471. There was mention of debris etc…Remember to contact FixitCincy or the KCB (Keep Cincinnati Beautiful). What about panhandlers leaving buckets and trash. Currently the laws on panhandling are being reviewed.
There was a mention of an attempted burglary and an arrest was made on Monastery. Also someone mentioned burglary attempts during the day between 10am and 2pm. Officer Chilton said that was more common in areas near middle and high schools. When in doubt, it is better to call 911 (immediate emergency) or 765-1212.

Minutes: Chuck Curran moved to approve the April minutes and Maryellen Horrigan seconded. Minutes were approved

Ida Bridge:  Steve Gressel reported on Phase II of the bridge repair. This is the chipping and patching and repairing the underside of the bridge. It will when completed be coated with the same white as the top.  The repairs are running long, but will probably be finished by the end of the year.  Margaret Mock presented a sketch of the bridge in thanks for all Steve has done for the bridge and keeping us informed. 

President’s Report:  Kurt explained that the grant was presented to the city for funding on May 13th. He and Frank Obermeyer  will be touring the neighborhoods that have submitted grants. May 22-24 there will be a time slot to give an oral presentation of the grants.  The announcement of who will be given grants should come around the beginning of June.  Theresa Liguisinski made a presentation regarding the rebranding of the Hill. It was well done and Kurt will ask her to make a condensed version at a later date. Business from the Event Center is spinning off to such places as Chapter and The Bar and Grill.  National Night Out is August 1. We want it to be on the Ida Street Bridge. All local organizations have been invited to participate. There will be a short 5 minute presentation. It will promote Mt. Adams unity. Pat will oversee the event.  Airbnb problems seem to have been handled. The City suggests that there are some criteria that need to be met. There should be a membership campaign at places such as the Art Museum and others because a lot of people who work at places on the Hill also live here.  Beaujolais Nouveau is in the works; Cincinnati French society has been contacted in an effort to expand the event.  The praying of the steps this year was very successful with great participation.
Director, Bill Moran, was asked to give an update on Cincinnati Playhouse’s renovation.  The renovation will be in phases; Phase I will cost about $35 million of which $10 million has already been donated.  The Playhouse and the Park Board/ City are in the process of getting a 99 year lease.  The lease encompasses the current building, parking and playground. The pool and the pool house up there are not included in the lease.
Margaret Mock gave a update on the Art Club.  She, Janet Steiner, and Kurt Meier met with Clark Stevens (president) in regards to get the Art Club to stay in Mt. Adams. They want more parking for one thing.
Vice-President’s Report:  Frank Obermeyer reported the new MACA website is now open. mtadamscincy.org or mtadamscincy.com.

Frank gave credit to designer Mary Beth Wilker, Tom Abare, Jim Steiner, Pat, Andy, Amy Obermeyer and Eric Turner. The site may have some errors please let the site know. Contact any changes, membership, or about events.

Committee Reports:
Planning and Development:  Kurt Meier and Russ Ferneding… A request for a variance on the corner of Fuller and Hatch was granted.  It will re-plot the property on Fuller and the new house to provide a driveway. The second request also granted was adding a wall with an iron lattice for privacy.  Elsinore and Wareham has been cleared for geo testing. No building permit has been issued yet for the actual building proposed.  Dutch Cambruzzi has changed architects. The agreement was to comply with the compromise MACA and Dutch agreed on. Remember part of the agreement was to have view corridors and an easement; the legal work is in progress.
Russ reminded that P&D is only contacted when there is a variance required. Update on 999 Parkside- lat last summer the plan was turned in was turned down by the City because it didn’t fit the zoning of single family. The empty lot on Hatch – the owner wanted a 3 unit building and the consensus was that was too dense for the size of the area. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare …Grapevine money in $1,045…$1,000 spent on Mutt Mitts…$470 spent on Art Walks.
MABA: Sue Zimmerman… MABA will be planting the business pots and the flower boxes on Saturday, May 6th. Meet at the Monk Statue at 9:30.  We could use lots of help.  The next meeting is Tuesday, May 9th, at Chapter at 6:30.

Clean, Safe, and Attractive: Jenny Ferneding… Charlotte Hahn will be composing a watering list for the Gator. Even if you aren’t a member of MABA you can ride along with a member to water.  The watering schedule will be split between the Bridge and the Business Pots. MWF will be Bridge watering; T-TH-Sat will be the business area. 

Business Guild Meeting:  Janet Steiner/Maryellen Horrigan… Janet- The business guild is putting and ad into the informational magazines that are in hotel rooms. It will tell the Mt. Adams story and have ads for our businesses.  Also the guild would like to talk to HCI about their employees being able to park in HCI’s parking lot on Friday and Saturday nights – which is currently locked on those nights.
Grapevine: Maryellen Horrigan and Sue Zimmerman… We are in deadline for the summer issue. It will be out June 1.
Membership: Jim Horrigan – no report

Neighborhood Support Program: Terri Abare – no report

Community Life:  Pat Feghali… Cinema in the City starts in June.  We are still taking donations. We are working on the Look Here exhibit.

C.I.P – Civic Development Projects- Russ Ferneding… We are helping to fund Art Walk.  Marcey Bullerman added that May 13 will have 35 artists and June 10 will have 25 artists. The walk is noon to 5 pm. On the day of the walk volunteers are needed to set up. If you want to help meet at Bow Tie at 10 am.

Outside Reports:  MAYC…There is a Derby party at Bow Tie on Saturday.  Studio 1222 will be at Pilgrim Chapel May 11.

Mt. Adams Walks will start its 10th season…May- November on Sundays at 1pm meet at the Bar and Grill. Check out information on our new website mtadamscincy.org or .com.  Cost $10 a person.  Money goes to MACA.  

The opening date for Mt. Adams's pool is 6/5/2017.  The scheduled times are Friday, Sat, and Sun 1:00 - 7:00 and Mon - Thurs 1:00 - 7:30.  
Meeting was adjourned  at 8:05 pm.

Submitted by Sue Zimmerman
